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Congratulations to the New Sarepta Community High School senior boys volleyball team on 
winning GOLD against 9 fabulous teams at their tournament in Onoway in early November!



The New Sarepta Community 
High School Saints are on fire! 
Their senior girls won gold at 
the Calmar Tournament - 
congratulations!



M. Morin's Outdoor Ed 8 class from École J. E. 
Lapointe School got to experience the ‘Vertically 
Inclined Rock Gym’ in early November.



Congratulations to Matthew Rasch, a student 
at Thorsby Junior Senior High School, who 
was recently awarded an Alberta 
Apprenticeship and Industry Training (AIT) 
“Game Changers in the Modern Workforce” 
apprentice scholarship.



The Animal Care 7 class from École J. E. Lapointe School took a field trip to 
Wassink Dairy Farm on Nov. 12 to learn about all things bovine. 



West Haven students and staff sent a BIG thank you to their wonderful WHPS Fundraising 
Society for the gift of games for each classroom for students to use these during the cold 
winter months.



For Remembrance Day, East Elementary School students, staff and guests gathered 
to pay tribute to the brave men and women who have served our country through 
beautiful heartfelt musical presentations and poems.



On Nov. 10, the Covenant Christian School students took part in our 
Remembrance Day ceremony to honour the freedoms we have in Canada, and 
remember the courage and dedication it takes for sacrificial love. 



Students, staff, parents, Legion members and cadets took part in the Warburg 
School Remembrance Day Ceremony.



École J. E. Lapointe School had a beautiful exhibit for their 
Remembrance Day Ceremony.



Some fun on the Friday before Fall break for East Elementary School girls 
volleyball team! 



A HUGE congratulations to Thorsby Junior Senior High School Senior Girls 
Volleyball team who are bringing home a silver medal from Zones after a hard 
fought final game! Way to go Sabres!



Congratulations to the Grade 8 Girls and Grade 7 Boys on bringing home banners 
to École J. E. Lapointe School. As well, congratulations to the Grade 8 Boys on 
their second place finish. The school is very proud of all of our players!  



Big congratulations to École Champs Vallée School Junior Boys 
Volleyball team who took home the gold medal on Nov. 21!



Congratulations to the New Sarepta Community High School Junior High girls 
volleyball championship team!



The grade 9 French immersions met up with their grade 3 buddies at École 
Champs Vallée School on November 24, for some cool flashlight reading!



First Canada recently gave a virtual coding workshop to the Grade 5’s from 
Willow Park School. The students learned to complete a fun, virtual robotics 
adventure. 



On Nov. 24, École Champs Vallée School Science 9 students explored the Periodic Table 
with the rainbow flame demo that demonstrates why fireworks are different colours based on 
the movement of electrons of each unique element.  They also played a variety of periodic 
table games including Jenga, Heads Up, Atomic Uno, Battleship and Memory.



We would like to wish Esther Gordon a happy retirement after 30 great years at the Black 
Gold School Division. Esther started at Caledonia Park School in 1994, then transferred to 
Leduc Composite High School in 1999, where she served as the evening Head Custodian. 
Thank you for your incredible service, and may your retirement be filled with relaxation and 
joy!



Thank you!


